Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services

Minutes February 9, 2009
Present:  Carmen Austin, Suellen Doggett, Vicky Shaw, Karen Johnson, Mary Chris Bulger, Marie Taplin, Kathy Son, Tyler Ingalls, Sue Murphy, Arthur Clum, Joan Rogers, Gil Moreno, Rachel Dyer, Kim Humphrey, Julie Moulton, Greg Payne, Cullen Ryan

Introductions

Approval of last month’s minutes, motion to accept, seconded and approved.

The stimulus bill is in the senate today. It passed in the house. There was an alert today about a $300 stimulus check for social security recipients. Arthur Clum noted that if it comes in the form of a 13th check, state DHHS rep-payees cannot attach funds to pay for waiver services. Check would go to consumers.

You can still go on line to vote for Mainecare funding (see prior e-mails)

Last summer the Neighborhood Stabilization Program passed and large amounts (19.6 million) are to be used in Maine. There has been some discussion of using foreclosure houses for housing for people in need, developmentally disabled. An effort to expand this may have been taken out by the Collins/Nelson bill.  MaineHousing is considering making $1.6M available for special needs (non-homeless) supportive housing.  
Major Advocacy Efforts are needed. The “safety net” has sprung a leak.  There are 5 people in region two without a place to go. In Region 1 Fairview is closed due to crisis team being called to staff a consumer at Spring Harbor. 

Eliminating Community Supports (day hab) for section 21 recipients is now off the table.

Mary Chris Bulger spoke with Brian Scanlon in early January and they discussed “loosening up” section 29 supports. No news as of yet.

Marie Taplin discussed how work in the community is drying up for supported employment. 

There are grievances occurring now and the Disability Rights Center and Port Resources are having discussions with families about how to appeal decisions. 

Neal Meltzer (unable to attend) sent an e-mail (which was reviewed at the meeting) outlining ways to keep the pressure on.

Mary Lou Dyer’s email was similarly reviewed by the group (4.1 million surpluses).
Conversation about Room and Board: Some agencies used to get funding for this. Newer agencies may not use this state funding, which is now being cut by 2 million and the legislature used to fund the gaps in the past. There have not been any recent HUD increases for subsidy.

Brainstorm about how to get more parents involved in housing advocacy:

Reach out to younger age children and parents

Moveon.org a great resource

Could DHHS put out a pamphlet about stages of development and how it correlates to advocacy timeline and explain differences between entitlement and eligibility? 

 DOE was cited for poor transition plans. 
There is a task force between SUFU and Muskie Institute that is writing a version of “guardianship” which will be in language that consumers can read and understand.

Presentation from Greg Payne on Affordable Housing:

                This is a coalition of groups for affordable housing that is proposing a bill sponsored by Elizabeth Mitchell.
               The real estate transfer tax would be used and the “general fund” would pay for the housing bond. They would be looking for two 30 million dollar bonds in the next two years and 200 million over a ten year period.
It would cost 7.5 million to sell the bonds on the market.

Maine State housing would manage the funds and the money has to be re-paid.

Motion made and approved to join as a campaign sponsor.

Discussion with Greg Payne and members of the Coalition:   Parents want to assist children with disabilities by offering the down payment money on a home. Parents have not been successful in finding partners to back them as they cannot do a RFP if they are not a non –profit organization. They have been able to get some low interest loans. Greg is open to the possibility of more discussion regarding the topic and will give it some thought.

Housing Summit:

Rachel gave a summary of the meeting held last Monday. An agenda has been developed and will be attached to the minutes. They need ideas about housing for consumers other than section 21 waiver. Co-housing, group living, trusts, financing from MSHA, section 8, public housing and technology are some areas of thought. The Summit will be in August or September 2009.
